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From the Editorial Team: 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Welcome to this first issue of the Clan Pringle Association (CPA) Newsletter. We’re glad you 

have dropped in to visit. As this is our first issue let me take a few moments to share with you 

why we are embarking on this initiative and what it offers you.  

 

When the CPA Trustees met for their AGM, July 2019, the idea of a quarterly newsletter was 

raised. The CPA website manager reported that the site receives hundreds of hits from visitors 

each year. We are aware that beyond the standard fixed items of information on the website we 

do not have a method by which we can engage with these visitors, ie. where we can have a forum 

in which members and visitors can share stories, information, queries, etc. of common Pringle 

interest. Hence, we believe, the need for this Newsletter. 

 

We estimate there are some forty to fifty thousand with the surname Pringle around the world. At 

this time we are in contact with only a very small proportion of these. We’d like to expand that 

number. While part of the purpose of our Newsletter is to bring you information, announcements, 

etc. we want to aim at doing much more --- that’s where you come in!   Yes we’re inviting your 

involvement and participation in this forum. We want to make it engaging and interactive. We 

want to hear from you and get your thoughts and ideas concerning the work and activities of Clan 

Pringle (see the “Share your Stories and Comments” section on page 4 for submission details). 

 

So, whether you have the surname Pringle or you are a descendant of a Pringle (maybe you had a 

wonderful great grandmother Pringle) you are welcome to this forum. Perhaps we’ll get to meet 

you in the near future through the pages of this CPA Newsletter.  

 

Best Wishes. Enjoy your Newsletter.   

 

The Editorial Team: Derek, Erika, James and Pam 

   James M              Pam 

      Derek                Erika 

Editorial Team 

 

New Clan Chief 

On February 28, 2020, the Lyon Court in Scotland announced 

the successful outcome in the petition to name Sir Murray Prin-

gle as our Clan Chief.  We are quite excited about this announce-

ment and offer Sir Murray our warmest and heartfelt congratula-

tions and best wishes. You will find information about the peti-

tion process and the research involved on the Clan Pringle web-

site . We look forward to future occasions when we will have 

opportunities to celebrate this announcement. Many Pringles 

around the world may have little knowledge of the significance 

and implications of this announcement and we look forward to 

Sir Murray sharing with us more of what his new role entails in our next quarterly newsletter. 
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Dear Pringles all over the World 
 

When we conceived the idea of a newsletter, it 

seemed that the future would be reasonably 

secure but already it seems that we all need 

each other more than ever. 
 

I write from the comfort of Torwoodlee with 

my immediate family around me and, so far, 

apparently no coronavirus in the house but there 

are millions around the world locked down in less attractive 

circumstances and certainly without the space we are lucky 

enough to have here to exercise, to work in and, yes, to enjoy 

life even in social isolation. 
 

Electronic communication has become a life-line for many of 

us. Because we are a social species and we need to communi-

cate, our networks are increasingly precious; perhaps now is the 

time to be thinking even more about our shared history and 

heritage, our DNA connections, our Family of Pringles. 
 

I would urge you to enjoy this Clan Pringle Association news-

letter and to consider submitting an article or a thought for a 

future edition to pringlenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

It is of course your newsletter by you and for you, to paraphrase 

democracy, and I sincerely hope it will bring more of us closer 

together. 
 

Stay safe, stay well, and let us hope for the best. 

 

James Pringle 

14th Laird of Torwoodlee 

Chairman of the Clan Pringle Association 

Pringles from around the Globe 

Ireland to Australia via South Africa 
I regret not being more interested in uncovering my Family history 

and the stories that go with it at a much younger age.  It did not 

seem relevant at the time but the older I get the more I want to learn 

about my Family history. The people who had the knowledge and 

memories are no longer with us and now I rely on new technology 

such as DNA, social media and email.  On the plus side, I have con-

nected and met some lovely Pringle’s along the way. I hope my in-

terest will encourage my children to show an interest in their roots 

and ask more questions about their history. 

 

My interest piqued around the name of the house I lived in all my 

life, Tyleadon, in Somerset West, Cape 

Province, South Africa. My Father (John 

Norris Pringle) told me about the “Pringle 

Farm” in Ireland which was called Ty-

leadon and his cousins Eileen and Alice 

Pringle who lived there.  Many years later 

my Father’s Sister, Dorothy gave me the 

Pringle Family Tree dating back to the 

early 1600’s and I was hooked on finding out more. The Tyleadon 

Farm name has been preserved and travelled across the world to 

Phillip Island where it now resides on a rock outside our house.  
 

My wife and I recently travelled to Ireland and Scotland for a holi-

day and of course to walk in my ancestor’s footsteps. We met Mike 

Pringle and his wife from Bangor with whom I had exchanged 

emails. He shared articles and whatever he had regarding our ances-

try. He put me in touch with a friend of his aunt, Eileen Coulter (née 

Pringle) who lives in Monaghan where the Tyleadon farm was locat-

ed. She knew the farm and shared stories of life on the farm as we 

walked the land. She showed us local Pringle history and told us 

many stories - pure gold.  

 

The Tyleadon Pringle’s attended St Salvators Church in the grounds 

of Castle Leslie, Glaslough, County Monaghan, the Pringle pew and 

the WW1 plaque which includes Pringle names. We visited the rest-

ing place of some of my ancestors at both St Salvators Cemetery and 

St John’s Cemetery, Caledon. 
 

We moved on to Scotland where we did some general exploring in 

the Border area, Kelso, East Teviotdale and Smailholm Tower. I 

have not yet fully confirmed my Scottish connection.  
 

Peter Pringle 

 

 

Pringles in Charleston, South Carolina. 

Robert Pringle arrived in Charleston, S.C. in 1725. He was the 

son of Robert Pringle of Symington, parish of Stow, county of 

Edinburgh. We learn the important dates and facts of his life 

from his own handwritten notes inscribed in his family bible.  

 

He becomes very successful in his business as a merchant. His 

first marriage was to the sixteen- year-old Jane Allan. Associa-

tion with her family brought him certain status, along with prop-

erty and local prominence. His second marriage to Judith Bull, 

“a lady of great merit and fortune” brought him further success. 

In 1760 he was appointed a Lay Judge, his highest achievement 

and pride. It is with this title he is commemorated today on a 

wall memorial inside St. Michael’s Episcopal Church. Robert 

and Judith’s oldest son, John Julius Pringle, served sixteen years 

as Attorney General of South Carolina. During this time, Presi-

dent Jefferson offered him the post of Attorney General of the 

United States, which, in Pringle modes-

ty, he declined. 

 

In 1774 Judge Robert Pringle construct-

ed “a large three-story brick mansion 

which is still standing” today on Tradd 

Street and marked as a heritage site 

with the inscribed name, Judge Robert 

Pringle.  

 

Two old Episcopal Churches in downtown historic Charleston, 

St. Philip’s, and St. Michaels, have within their cemeteries 

many gravestones bearing the surname Pringle, a present-day 

testament to the heritage of this branch of the Pringle family 

who settled in this area. 

I never knew my grandmother, Grace  
My grandfather, Alexander Pringle, died when I was nine. I remem-

ber him only vaguely as someone who once played chess with 

me. So, I am fortunate to have the recollections of my father and 

others as to Alexander’s character. It is more difficult to obtain gos-

sip about his wife Grace. She appears mainly as a background figure 

in the Pringle records. However, I do have her diaries for her last 

few years and they are anything but bland. Grace was born in the 

east end of London. Ellis Island, New York, records show her trav-

elling to America with her older sister, Carol. There she worked for 

some time as a telegraph operator before meeting Alexander who 

had emigrated from Ireland. They were married with a daughter, 

June, when they made a visit home to Belfast in 1914. Because of 

the outbreak of war, they never returned to the US. Alexander found 

his mechanical abilities in demand for the war effort. When peace 

returned there were many disabled ex-servicemen with missing 

limbs and Alexander turned his inventive mind to the manufacture 

of artificial arms and legs. A prosthetic arm is displayed in the Sci-

ence Museum in Belfast.  

mailto:pringlenewsletter@gmail.com
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Promoting Clan Pringle in New Zealand 

Dave Pringle, Christchurch, New Zealand, 

did a mailing to 120 Pringle families, encour-

aging them to become involved with Clan 

Pringle. He wrote;   
 

“Greetings to NZ Pringles,  

I joined CPA five years ago and at present 

am the only New Zealander listed as a mem-

ber. Hopefully, this will change so I am ap-

pealing to NZ Pringles to join me as  mem-

bers of CPA to support Clan Pringle projects 

in Scotland and become a recognized NZ part of Clan Pringle with 

regular contacts through email, text, social media and maybe even 

live local gatherings. 
 

These things may happen slowly but should be definite goals so 

that an enjoyable heritage dimension can grow among those with 

the surname “PRINGLE”. 

 

I would enjoy replies to this message so that the above ideas can 

be discussed…. 

 

My family ancestor William Pringle arrived with wife Elizabeth 

and family at Port Chalmers on the “TIMARU” in Oct. 1879.”  

 

Dave also had CPA represented at Highland Games/Shows. In 

2017 he and son Rodger visited the Scottish Borders and in 2018 

David and his wife Melva attended the North American Pringle 

Association meeting in Niagara Falls with their daughter Julie.. 

Discovering Elizabeth Pringle’s Irish relatives 

A few years ago, I started 

searching for Elizabeth 

Pringle Byers on Ances-

try. My great grandmoth-

er was born on 28 March 

1888 in Clones, County 

Monaghan Ireland. She 

emigrated to the United 

States in 1905 and settled 

in Brooklyn. She met 

Marcus Byers and mar-

ried in 1919. They moved 

to Rumson, New Jersey 

where they had a daughter, Suzanne, and a son, William. Su-

zanne is my grandmother. They bought a home in Little Silver 

where they had incredible gardens growing all they could. 

As I pieced together what information I had on Elizabeth, where 

she grew up and whether she had possible siblings, I stumbled 

upon another person’s profile which matched information I had 

already found concerning Elizabeth. I was extremely curious 

because there were no stories from my dad or uncle about sib-

lings and absolutely no information about children of siblings. I 

wasn’t even 100% sure the siblings I had found were really hers! 

I kept looking at this profile and even looked him up on Face-

book. I felt the resemblance between Elizabeth and his profile 

was uncanny. So, I gathered the courage I needed and reached 

out to him. To my great surprise I made a new discovery. 

The gentleman happens to be our Derek Pringle! Derek got back 

to me a couple of months after I initially contacted him, and we 

traded information which matched on both ends. We each filled 

in the gaps with information which completed our family puzzle. 

We also did the Ancestry DNA and we have a close familial 

match which made our family connection very real. 

We met for the first time a few months later. It was about 110 

years after the last time Elizabeth saw her family back in Ireland. 

For the first time in a century, this branch of the now American 

Pringles were back together again.                       

Erika Bentley 

From the CPA Website Administrator 
 

I hope that you are all enjoying our first newsletter. I have wished for a Pringle newsletter for many years, so I am very pleased to 

finally see one being written. I hope it will encourage Pringles around the world to engage with our shared history and endeavour to 

join in with our association.  
 

When I started the Clan Pringle website in 2005, I collected all the information I had on the history of the Pringles and made a copy 

of the book “Records of the Pringles or Hoppringills of the Scottish Border” by Alex Pringle, available free on the website for all 

Pringles to enjoy. I also visited the Tower Houses and lands of our ancestors in the Scottish Borders and took photos for the website, 

so that Pringles around the world could see their ancestral homes. In 2006, James Bruce Pringle, Sir Murray’s younger brother, con-

tacted me and helped me to begin correcting many of the mistakes of past historians. Sir Murray started the Pringle DNA project in 

2009 and we founded the association in 2012. Between 2015-2017 our Chairman was able to secure funding and have Torwoodlee 

Tower stabilized and is preserved now for many years to come. As a clan we now need to secure funding to stabilize Buckholm 

Tower, as it is in danger of falling. I hope that in the future, our association funds can be used to employ professional genealogists to 

work on tracing and connecting our family lines and thereby connecting us.  

 

My interest in Pringle history started when as a child my parents took me to visit Smailholm Tower and when I also saw the 

“Scotland of Old Clan Map” and saw the Coat of Arms of the Pringles of that Ilk. When I saw the asterisk on the Clan Map next to 

the Pringle name, meaning that the Pringle clan had no current chief, I decided back then as a child to one day try and do something 

about it. So it is very satisfying for me that we now, as of this year, have a clan chief and I hope that all Pringles increase in strength 

and prosperity under our new chief’s leadership.  

 

James M. Pringle                                                                                                                                 www.clanpringle.org.uk 

 Grace’s diaries tell of her careful housekeeping, sometimes item-

ising her weekly expenditure, but it is obvious that she loved to 

shop and had to conceal from Alex some of her extravagances.  
 

 The reason I share this story of my grandparents is because of a 

conflict in the records of grandfather’s mother’s name. The rec-

ords for the marriage of Alexander and Grace, are available 

online in the marriage records for Winthrop, Massachusetts 1911  

Alex’s mother’s name is listed as Isabella McBride. In all other 

records, or family memory, it is Isabella Best. I have been unable 

to resolve this despite my efforts, so I take this opportunity to 

place it on record for some future family member to pursue.  
 

Mike Pringle, Bangor, N. Ireland 

http://www.clanpringle.org.uk
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A Short History of the Pringles   

Hoppryngill, then Hoppringill, Pringill and now Pringle, is a Scot-

tish border name dating back to at least the early 13th century. In 

1270 Robert de Hoppryngill returned from the crusades and was 

awarded land by the Archbishop of St Andrews. The name is de-

rived from the farmstead of the same name near Stow, Midlothian 

between the Gala and the Leader rivers. After the defeat of the 

Scots at the Battle of Dunbar, a “parliament” was held on 28 Au-

gust 1296 and Elys de Hoppryngill and other prominent gentry 

signed the Ragman Roll accepting the suzerainty of Edward I of 

England over Scotland. The Hoppryngills received a number of 

farmsteads in Ettrick Forest, Selkirkshire as kindly tenants of the 

Crown and expanded from its roots adding lands in Selkirkshire, 

Peeblesshire, Roxburghshire and Berwickshire. 
 

The family’s history was entwined with that of the Earls of Doug-

las, as younger members of the main line became squires to each of 

the first nine Earls until Douglas was attainted in 1455. For the next 

50 years Hoppryngills were prominent at the courts of James IV 

and V. They fought with Douglas beside William Wallace at Stir-

ling Bridge in 1297 and with Robert the Bruce at Bannockburn in 

1314. Four Hoppryngills died at James IV’s side at Flodden in 

1513. 

 

The following years until the mid 16th century were turbulent and 

saw the rise of reivers on both sides of the border who rustled cat-

tle, held captives to ransom and generally caused mayhem. In 1455 

through bonds of man-rent the Hoppryngills formed an allegiance 

with the Kers of Cessford which lasted for 150 years. In an attempt 

to pacify the borders East, West and Middle Marches where estab-

lished on both sides and Wardens appointed. George Hoppryngill 

was appointed Master Ranger of the Tweed Ward and his great-

nephew Willam was later appointed Deputy Warden of the Scottish 

Middle March and Constable of Cessford Castle. However, the 

reiving continued. In 1515 Dand Pringle led 400 men on a raid into 

Eng- 

land and shared the spoils with Sir Andrew Ker of Cessford, the 

Warden. 

 

Gradually the reassertion of law in the borders took hold. In 1605 

Robert Pringle in Baitingbush, first Baron of Stichill, became 

Treasurer Depute for Scotland and MP for Roxburghshire. Then a 

different conflict arose when the early leaders of the reformation 

in Scotland did not accept the King as head of the Church or his 

bishops and their liturgy. These leaders, including the Pringles, 

signed a covenant and raised armies in 1639 and 1640 forcing 

King Charles I to make concessions. In 1642 the English civil 

war broke out and in 1649 the English Parliament executed 

Charles I. The monarchy was restored in 1660 and the persecu-

tion of the covenanters resumed. Walter Pringle of Greenknowe 

was arrested, imprisoned, fined and finally released under house-

arrest until his death. Walter Pringle of Craigcrook was a promi-

nent defender of covenanters brought to trial and appeared as 

defence for the Marquis of Argyll, who was executed for treason. 

Robert Pringle, the third son of the first baronet and second baron 

of Stichill, fled to the Netherlands returning in 1688 with William 

of Orange in the Glorious Revolution. When William III succeed-

ed to the throne, Robert was made Deputy Secretary of State for 

Scotland and Secretary of War in the new British government. 

 

Thomas Pringle (1789-1834), poet and Secretary of the Anti-

Slavery Society, worked with William Wilberforce. Dr Sir John 

Pringle Bt (1707-1782), commemorated in Westminster Abbey, 

was the first Physician General to the British army, physician to 

George III, the royal family and President of the Royal Society. 

In 1743 his arrangement with the enemy French army leader, the 

Duc de Noailles, called the Cartel of Frankfurt was the basis of 

the First Geneva Convention in 1864 leading to the formation of 

the Red Cross. Other Pringles served various roles with distinc-

tion as MPs, law lords, senior military officers, etc.  

Sir Murray Pringle and James B Pringle 

Share Your Stories and Comments 

You have a story to tell; how you found a family contact, a fun incident, a surprise find. 
 A unique Pringle man/woman – their noted accomplishments, good character, scandal. 
Tell us about your primary interest in the overall Pringle story? 
Offer ideas or suggestions about how to prevail with ancestry research. 
You’ve got a question – perhaps some other Pringle reader has the answer. 

In future issues, a Comment Section 

is planned so please send us com-

ments and/or questions on the articles 

in this current issue. These will be 

published in the Comment section in 

the July issue 
The next issue will be July – please submit your article (500 words or less) or comments/questions anytime between now and 

July 13 either in the body of your email or attached as a word document to the email below. 
  

pringlenewsletter@gmail.com 

Note: Arrangements for these events will depend upon whether such 

gatherings are back in the mix by the given dates. 

CLAN PRINGLE ASSOCIATION UK 

The next Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be 

held July 15, 2020. Members may participate via vir-

tual meeting. Updates on location, confirmation of 

dates, agenda, etc. will be posted on the CPA website. 

mailto:Pringlenewsletter@gmail.com

